

# **MEETING AGENDA | FURNESS JCR EXEC**

---

6:00pm | Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> January 2016 | Furness TV Room | Week 2 Lent

---

**Chair:** *Adam Butler*

**Treasurer:** *Esther Potter*

**Apologies:** *Sarah Wheeler*

## **1. MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING**

-Most read-

## **2. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES**

-No objections-

## **3. I'S & Q'S**

Karl; 70 people turned up, good turnout, winterball went well guys.

Sports; found out that the darts boards never got properly ordered! We'll follow up, women's darts are now rearranged for Thursdays for open mic night. Captains meeting Thursday. Bringing Harry for finance advice, Facebook group for all of sports that we're adding everyone in for carter shield participations. Pub quiz sports round?

Sophie; yeah if you want to join that would be great 😊

Qas; out sourcing it out great!

Media; posh vs ghetto, made bevs hills,

Qas; do we know bevs hills numbers?

Mike; published stuff, made posters, lots of graphics, facebook, photos, spoke to CCO media.

Grace; camera thing, he's spoken to someone on ISS and will chase up every 2 weeks for the computer we're meant to have.

Qas; Just a note, in Will Hedley's JCR everyone was given the option of a computer in the office or a camera and a green screen, we didn't get the computer although apparently we were owed one anyway. Thanks for chasing up on that guys!

Savni; International event last week, out of 25, 12 people turned up, about 20 in attendance overall with second years etc. It went well! One is joining pool, another new student is going for darts

Beth; loads went to Posh vs Ghetto, 20/30 of them it was great!

Tom; nice to see lots of people come down

Savni; LUSU international officer about world of Lancaster, does Furness college want to join the event..

Adam; we'll discuss that down the line then

Mike; 277 read our article, 91 watched in on youtube, 700 watched it on facebook!

Welfare; Rep questionnaire changed and sent to Bev, all seems good on that end. Raising awareness about rep sheets in second term. We've also done sports, we had a meeting with just

play guy, week 6 furness get all events free! Week before patriots to raise hype etc. And we spoke to bev about day events in freshers week next year with like inflatable Qas; ah that's all in debate, rather than each college having date events we might have big lusu campus wide day events. Like it's a knock out? We'd contribute money toward rather than only being able to afford little events.

Ellie; Been talking with bev, lots of meetings with alumini business man and other stuff. I went to careers and we booked a computer suite for 40 people, week 14 Tuesday having Lancaster award development session. Meeting with mike and grace tomorrow for promotions!

Mike; dragons den advert!

Adam; its on the agenda

#### **4. OPEN MIC NIGHT**

Karl; this is tomorrow! Please all come down, The bar staff would like one guy to come down and help.

Mike; I did the open day thing last night I can help with that

Tom; my sister has a degree in drama so she's offered to come down and help with that. She's offered to do the intro bit as she was a promoter for 5 years.

Ellie; can I ask a question? Is it like timetabled?

Qas; nope it's a free for all, no one shows up mike will sing all night! Joe knows lots of open mike people so he's helping us advertise that all out

Karl; oh! Barnardos?

Qas; I'll bring this up later.

#### **5. TREV'S ARCADE**

**Karl; right!** Moving to term 3 because of the bar crawl.

**Beth;** ah actually we're doing it on campus, we want 2 hours in trev anyway

**Karl;** yeah well still I'm moving it.

**Beth;** Joe Walsh has a wii U offered up. Our TV's are pretty broken, only in black and white

#### **6. 15 HOUR**

**Karl';** 2.20 a shirt £12 delivery.

Grace; have you negotiated at all?

Karl; I doubt we can reduce it, it's the same as last years price.

Mike; how many are we selling?

Karl; 250, less then 300 last year. We'll order 260 shirts.

ACTION; media team to meet to do promotions.

#### **7. BLOCK REPS**

Tom; you're in your blocks, send a message introduce yourselves. Give a gentle reminder that if 2<sup>nd</sup> years are reapplying we will be monitoring their rep sheet abilities. Youre the point of call really then come to me

Beth; have you been distributing sheets?

\*general yes\*

Beth; they do need to be completed by the end of this week.

## **8. WEEK 5 CHARITY EVENT**

Tom; we're going to release. We're asking the college which charity they want. The recipe one didn't seem to get any traction?

Mike; you need to tell us earlier more than the night before? It won't reach anyone if we post too often in one day. More communication please.

Tom; oh sorry, I'll be earlier next time

Beth; I liked the idea of putting a poll at the end of the pub quiz. Like just an extra question  
\*general consensus of agreeance\*

Qas; Graces idea of counters that LUSU are doing. If you ask nicely at LUSU we can borrow their counter jar, putting it at the bar?

Tom; could be a bit dodgy, we don't know who is voting, or how often

Grace; I vote pub quiz and facebook. Counters really isn't enough and it'd be likewe're choosing

Beth; can we do something with the tree and heart? – AOB'd

## **9. TREV OPENING HOURS**

Qas; the JCR doesn't run the bar. The facilities decide the times. It's not anything we can do, it's a business standpoint. It's now where we've reached a good compromise, we're open from 11/12 till 11/12 at night! Trev hasn't been open at the weekends in the last 3 years roughly! Only really 3 bars are open and that's because of food and sports. Which we don't have. Simple.

## **10. REP APPLICATION TRAINING**

Tom; can you guys all . we're making an event about this. Can you guys all post on your groups as block reps please.

## **11. HEALTHY EATING VIDEOS**

Mike; if you want them you have to mention it now.

Tom; I thought we were sorting this tomorrow?

Mike; I need this now.

Qas; you should've sorted this before today, come on guys we need communications.

\*media and welfare organise a time\*

## **12. PATRIOTS**

Qas; we're now thinking about it. One of our biggest events this time, people have been asking about it. It's something we need to start thinking about, having a meeting with Cartmel pres. We want to make it a wider event, with social events larger than the 3 day weekend. What do socials want, what are sports organising, we're organising bigger meetings! Socials?

Karl; pre patriots event

Sophie; apothecary is offering to let us book their upstairs at the weekend of week 6 as a post patriots event. We defo want a pre event.

Nicola; we want to put it on facebook for all the weird sports. Last year was pretty unattended and we really need to raise awareness. Make a questionnaire on what sports people actually want.

Grace; ranking over what they want as general would be better

Karl; laser quest is week 4 just a note.

Qas; speak to Cartmel and maybe pub quiz ballot again?

ACTION; interact with Cartmel Socials and sports.

### **13. DRAGONS DEN**

Ellie; yeah it is interesting. We've got a meeting arranged but basically we should rebrand this event as mixing with mind your own business, getting people an actual desk maybe instead of money!

Tom; is this open to everyone?

Ellie; open to all colleges! The prize is an office. Basically no one knows what mind your business does. Which is offering students an ability to create their own business idea, could just be an app and if you have plans the university helps you with it. We need to advertise and make it seem more attractive, make it competitive!

ACTION; rebrand as Trevor's Den perhaps?

### **14. LANCASTER AWARD**

Ellie; again talking to media, it is going to be week 14 on a Tuesday. Run it like a pilot, two hours, an hour workshop about all the different stuff you can do, next hour is going to be people writing in a log of what they've already done.

Qas; Tom mentioned Bella doing stuff week four, what's that about?

Ellie; my events 1-3, she's looking at a woman in business evening event that's cross campus. Not really us involved. I want to keep this quite separate. Also on this week there's on of those introducing Lancaster award 10-11, so I'll push for this along with my development session.

### **15. COLLEGE SUSTAINABILITY CHALLENGE**

Ellie; general stuff

Qas; Thursdays are my meetings which is awkward with our meetings on Wednesdays. New Bowland principle wanted money for sustainability that she applied for, for everyone. And somehow she got it so we need to work with this. There's a sustainability challenge and. Ah it's a green challenge and a university challenge and JCR's have to get teams ready for it. It's ah. Going to be interesting. Not really sure what exactly these things are as socials teams are getting email and we haven't gotten any other information. 4-8 teams. Week 6 and 7.

Ellie; which term?

Qas; I can't figure that out. The open space thing tomorrow this was meant to be discussed but this has been postponed. Application process in week 3, advertisement through JCRS and lusu.

Tom; if it needs a JCR member I could do it?

Ellie; I was already going for it.

-Ellie's been assigned

Grace; this open space thing? AOB'd

ACTION; more information searching socials and Qas

### **16. ANY OTHER BUSINESS**

Sophie; Chinese new year thing with bowland. £7 per ticket on the Saturday to go to Manchester for parades. Then back for lancaster events 6<sup>th</sup> or 7<sup>th</sup> of February.

Qas; the town centres actually doing something this year, we thought an event would be great to engage the 20/30% of Chinese students we have as a college.

Sophie; I've spoken to block reps and there is a general interest

Grace; with regards to bowland asking how many tickets, are we paying in advance? Could we have a loss?

Karl; its more just getting the physical

Savni; in regards to whether you've asked, one of my flatmates said they are never aware of the events even if they are interested. Would they feel as if its appropriating their culture? Why go to a paid event if they can put their own on for free.

Tom; maybe make them known about these events when signing sheets?

Beth; non internationals can go too, it's not just on them.

Qas; SCR are doing the same event for £12 so, ah this is a much better option.

Karl; they want a quota for coaches really.

Grace; Weebo the mandarin platform. We'd need to make an equivalent page, I've been emailed a contact for a translator. I thought we could make an account and post through there in mandarin.

Karl; pub quiz, I'll make a rota soon so let me know if you want to have a go.

Sophie; can we have last years 15 hour route? I don't want to go to certain places and want to check the past routes to see if theres any change. I want to avoid the Sun but they paid to be on the big night out that's why they were involved.

Ellie; having a route on the back of the tee shirts?

Grace; the point is having control of the drunk people so if we don't tell them, they can't wander

Sophie; goburrito deal?

Qas; that was only the actual student deal. It was a bit iffy, you can try to push them for better?

Mamma Mia's guy was pretty keen, but independent takeaways need constant reminders but they are more likely to get involved. Bentleys starving marvin deal of £1 pizza is always good. I'll be contacting the Police officers to give him warning that we're doing this.

Mike; in our first year we went to the Yates for £1 hotdogs? Might be worth a look in.

Qas; try to get the bars to advertise their own drinks and deals! Just tell them to put up notes or signs for encouragement.

Tom; can we engage the football in the route because people might want to stick around for the match rather than move with the group.

Nicola; I'll need media for the sports fb page. \*posting questions to media\*

Mike; Bevs hills we'd like a sports section.

Grace; Basically, this guy for this charity thing, wanted a special pub quiz thing, we sent him to karl  
Karl; nope sorry

Grace; oh okay he wanted to advertise through us. I said maybe not because its specifically for one charity.

Mike; office looks nice! Rota?

Qas; if people just go in when they can to clean and tidy? That would be great

Grace; two years ago the cleaners were meant to! They have a key. Let's mention it?

Tom; just a thank you to sports for helping with just play

Beth; healthy living campaign, the farmers market is doing demonstrations! Can we get some promotions!

Mike; I thought it was valentines themed? But yes we'll post up about it.

Ellie; I was going to create a page for stuff related to my role so it doesn't have to go on the furness page to promote all educational stuff.

Tom; why can't it go on the main one?

Ellie; I'm just saying certain people want to hear about these kinds of things so just for general promotion so we don't flood the main page. Just a page. For those interested.

Beth; so the cardboard tree!

Esther; feedback tree?

\*general consensus of putting the tree out for peoples comments.\*

Qas; Barnardos always want to do things, they want pub quiz rounds but they hold their own quizzes they just. Ah we're happy to help if they know its not about them.

Tom; I've had Clique feedback.

Esther; Who from?

Tom; just people at events.

Qas; Debateable, last night you all avoided each other like the plague so well done guys?

Adam; is there a sub committee for patriots?

Qas; sports, media and comms and pres from both cartmel and furness

Adam; Esther needs to minute. 'theme previously discussed' anyone can sit on any committee really.

Mike; can I have a timetable really? Like just to keep up date.

\*Media and Sports discuss timetableing\*

\*Socials leave for pub quiz\*

Adam; Extrav is Karl, Treasurer, any JCR member, mainly media. And the email a paragraph as to why you.